
Implementation of Course Repeat Policy 

1.  Change hard stop from 3rd attempt to 4th attempt. 

2.  When student tries to enroll for 4th (or higher) attempt, they receive a message that: 

 The attempt is in violation of the UA course repeat policy (include URL) and cannot be 

completed through UAccess 

 Student should see his/her academic adviser to ensure that enrollment in the course is 

appropriate 

 Student must see the offering department for permission to enroll in the class 

3.  For an approved 4th attempt, the student would work with the offering department to initiate 

the existing exception/petition process, and the student would eventually be allowed to register. 

4.  When a student tries to enroll for 2nd or 3rd attempt, they are not blocked from registration, but 

are sent a message that: 

 The attempt may be in violation of the UA course repeat policy (include URL) 

 Student should see his/her academic adviser to ensure that enrollment in the course is 

appropriate 

5.  Degree credit for a repeated course is counted only once (whether at UA, transfer, or by exam), 

whereas GPA points are counted for all UA attempts (unless repeated by GRO). 

6.  GPA points are NOT deducted at the end of the semester or during degree check, even if an 

attempt is in violation of the repeat policy.  However, there are exceptions where this would not 

apply.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From UGC, 2/8/2011 


